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OVERVIEW:  House Bill 483 would change the applicant authorization for disclosure to the sheriff of 

court orders concerning mental health on the pistol permit application from a separate signed 

disclosure to a conspicuous statement of acknowledgement, and would require the holder of any court 

orders concerning the mental health or mental capacity of an applicant for a pistol purchase permit to 

release the orders to the sheriff upon written request. 

BILL ANALYSIS:   

Changes to Pistol Permit Application. Section 1 would amend G.S. 14-404 to no longer requires a signed 

release authorizing disclosure to the sheriff of any court orders concerning the mental health or capacity 

of the applicant to be used in determining whether the applicant is disqualified to receive a permit. It 

would add a new requirement that sets forth a statement of acknowledgment in the permit application 

providing the applicant grants the sheriff authority to obtain all criminal and mental health orders required 

by state and federal law to determine permit eligibility.  The sheriff would be required to request disclosure 

of any court orders concerning the mental health or mental capacity of the applicant to be used in 

determining whether the applicant is disqualified to receive a permit.  The new provision would not 

increase the applicant's required documentation or increase the 14 day period within which the applicant 

must be notified of permit granting or denial.  

Exceptions to Confidentiality. Records of involuntary commitment are generally confidential, with 

statutory exceptions for release in certain situations.   

Section 2 would eliminate the current confidentiality exception allowing sheriffs to check the National 

Instant Criminal Background Check System for records of involuntary commitment to determining permit 

eligibility. It would create a new confidentiality exception requiring the holder of any court orders 

concerning the mental health or mental capacity of an applicant for a pistol purchase permit to release the 

orders to the sheriff upon written request.  

EFFECTIVE DATE:  This act becomes effective August 1, 2021, and applies to applications for pistol 

purchase permits pending or submitted on or after that date. 


